
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 APRIL 2009
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.26/09
AUDIT SERVICES PROGRESS REPORT

The Head of Audit Services reported (CORP.2/09) on the work carried out by Audit Services since the previous report to the Audit Committee on 14 January.  He reported that there had been little progress in respect of the MASS Database in relation to fixed assets although the matter had been considered at the meeting of the Executive on 16 February and the Head of Financial Services Head of Economy Property and Tourism had been asked to prepare a Progress Report for the relevant Portfolio Holders on this although it was now considered that this should be progressed as part of the Transformational Review  Only when it has been decided which services will be provided can a review of the systems needed to support them be progressed.  The Head of Audit also added that the need to enhance the role of the External Funding Officer had been previously identified by the Committee.  At the meeting of the Executive on 16 February the Head of Financial Services and Head of Economy Property and Tourism Services had been asked to prepare a progress report for the relevant Portfolio Holders and it was envisaged that this again would be progressed as part of the Transformational Review.

The Head of Audit also drew Members attention to the outcome of an Audit of Council Tax.  He informed Members that all the agreed Audit recommendations had been implemented with one exception which related to the legality of secondary use of Council Tax data which meant that the recommendation was unachievable.

Members in considering the report noted that the implementation of the MASS Database in relation to supporting community services and the enhancement of the role of the External Funding Officer were to be considered under the Transformational Programme but expressed concerns with the delays in respect of both issues and whilst it was noted that new systems were being investigated to deliver the different elements of the Finance and Contractor plus Systems the Audit Committee nonetheless had concerns about the time being taken to address both issues.  Financial Services were looking at a system to provide the accounting information required for Fixed Assets from 2010/11.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the report be received.

(2)
The reference to the outstanding recommendation arising from the Audit of Council Tax as referred to above be noted.

(3)
That the Executive’s attention be drawn to the concerns raised by the Audit Committee with regard to the delays in respect of replacing the MASS Database for Asset Management and the enhancement of the role of the External Funding Officer.






